






B. Executive Summary 

NSW enjoys an enviable reputation for producing high quality, safe agricultural products worth 
as much as $10 billion per year in gross farm gate value (over $8 billion even during the current 
drought). Primary industries (including mining) and down stream processing sectors also 
account for between 30 and 40 per cent of the overall economic activity in regional NSW. 

It is widely recognised that successful and effective biosecurity programs are required to 
underpin and foster international and domestic markets for these agricultural products. 

As demonstrated by this submission, since the Auditor General's reports in 2002 and 2003 
NSW agencies have made significant progress towards developing a whole-of government 
biosecurity approach for the preparedness and response to animal and plant pest and disease 
emergencies including new and emerging threats, and aquatic species. The NSW biosecurity 
approach is based on risk analysis and surveillance, and where appropriate, is supported by 
identification, tracing and data management systems. It also integrates with national monitoring 
programs and performance standards for specific endemic and exotic diseases, and with 
national disease recording and reporting arrangements. 

Experience managing real emergency pest and disease events plus simulated exercises to test 
plans, policies and operating procedures for emergency pest and disease threats, along with 
experience managing routine endemic problems, have highlighted some areas that may benefit 
from further enhancement such as information systems and cross border operational 
arrangements. It is essential that liaison continue between relevant agencies and jurisdictions 
on practical aspects of implementation and program maintenance. 

Participation, contribution, and commitment from industry are also essential for the success of 
programs and preventative measures, with industry playing a key role in managing the risks of 
outbreak. However, pests and diseases that impact on human health, biodiversity and native 
species still require Government intervention. National cost sharing agreements also commit 
the Government to co-funding control for incursions of certain serious (emergency) pests and 
diseases. 

This submission highlights considerable progress on issues relating to recommendations in the 
performance audits on managing animal disease emergencies and implementing the Ovine 
Johne's Disease Program. 

Significant savings and efficiencies have been realised in many existing programs, without 
compromising their effectiveness. However, it is recognised that continuing review is necessary 
to ensure that the best management practices are identified and followed. 


















































